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BEFORE THE GUAM PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

 

PETITION FOR APPROVAL OF ) PUC-GPA DOCKET 25-08 

CONTRACT INCREASE FOR UREA ) 

SUPPLY WITH PACIFIC ) ALJ’S REQUEST FOR 

PETROLEUM TRADING COMPANY ) INFORMATION 

BY THE GUAM POWER AUTHORITY ) 

 ) 

 

 

 The Administrative Law Judge of the Guam Public Utilities Commission assigned 

to this matter (the “ALJ”) hereby requests the following information related to the Guam 

Power Authority’s (“GPA”) February 12, 2025 Petition for Approval of Contract Increase 

for Urea Supply with Pacific Petroleum Trading Company (“Petition”). 

1. Please provide a copy of the existing Urea Supply contract with Pacific 

Petroleum Trading Company. 

2. Please provide a copy of IFB GPA-022-22. 

3. Please state whether there was any increase in the price of Urea?  If so, why? 

4. Please state whether there was any decrease in the price of Urea?  If so, why? 

5. Please explain the fluctuation in usage and projected usage of Urea during fiscal 

years 2024 through 2027. 

 Please submit a response by no later than 5:00 p.m. on Monday, February 17, 

2025. 

 Dated this 13
th

 day of February, 2025. 

 

 

 

 

       

JOEPHET R. ALCANTARA 

 Administrative Law Judge 
P253005.JRA 


